
OFFICIAL NOTICE AND AGENDA
Notice is hereby given that the Tree Commission of the City of Stoughton, Wisconsin will hold a

regular or special meeting as indicated on the date, time and location given below.

Meeting of the:
Date /Time:
Location:

Members:

TREE COMMISSION OF THE CITY OF STOUGHTON

Wednesday, May 11, 2016 @ 4:30 p.m.
Ed Overland Room/City Hall 381 E Main St, Stoughton, WI 53589
Kevin Short, Kendall McBroom, Sid Boersma, Dean Tangeman, Keith Kvalheim, Urban Forester Randy

Nelson, Stoughton Utilities Director Bob Kardasz and Mayor Donna Olson

Item # CALL TO ORDER
1 Communications
2 Forestry Reports

Item # OLD BUSINESS
3 Update on Arbor Day Schools & Event
4 Progress Update on Planting Lists (Nelson & Short)
5 Update on Terrace Tree Installation / Occupancy Permit
6 Update on Emerald Ash Borer – Discussion / Progress on RFP’s

Item # NEW BUSINESS
7 Approve April 13, 2016 Minutes
8 Discussion on Succession Plan for Wood Lot in Lowell Park along Milwaukee St
9 Future Agenda Items

ADJOURNMENT
cc:

Mayor Donna Olson, Council Members, Leadership Teams, Clerk – Lana Kropf,
Sarah Monette, Matthew Dregne, City Attorney, Robert Kardasz, Sean Grady,
Debbie Blaney, Bill Livick, Stoughton Newspaper, WI State Journal / Capital
Times Karl Manthe – Street Superintendent

NOTE: AN EXPANDED MEETING MAY CONSTITUTE A QUORUM OF THE CITY COUNCIL

NOTE: For security reasons, the front doors of the City Hall Building (including the elevator door) will be
locked after 4:30 p.m. If you need to enter City Hall after that time, please use the Fifth Street entrance or if
you are physically challenged and are in need of assistance, please call 873-6677 prior to 4:30 p.m.





OFFICIAL NOTICE AND AGENDA
Notice is hereby given that the Tree Commission of the City of Stoughton, Wisconsin will hold a


regular or special meeting as indicated on the date, time and location given below.


Meeting of the:
Date /Time:
Location:


Members:


TREE COMMISSION OF THE CITY OF STOUGHTON


Wednesday, May 11, 2016 @ 4:30 p.m.
Ed Overland Room/City Hall 381 E Main St, Stoughton, WI 53589
Kevin Short, Kendall McBroom, Sid Boersma, Dean Tangeman, Keith Kvalheim, Urban Forester Randy


Nelson, Stoughton Utilities Director Bob Kardasz and Mayor Donna Olson


Item # CALL TO ORDER
1 Communications
2 Forestry Reports


Item # OLD BUSINESS
3 Update on Arbor Day Schools & Event
4 Progress Update on Planting Lists (Nelson & Short)
5 Update on Terrace Tree Installation / Occupancy Permit
6 Update on Emerald Ash Borer – Discussion / Progress on RFP’s


Item # NEW BUSINESS
7 Approve April 13, 2016 Minutes
8 Discussion on Succession Plan for Wood Lot in Lowell Park along Milwaukee St
9 Future Agenda Items


ADJOURNMENT
cc:


Mayor Donna Olson, Council Members, Leadership Teams, Clerk – Lana Kropf,
Sarah Monette, Matthew Dregne, City Attorney, Robert Kardasz, Sean Grady,
Debbie Blaney, Bill Livick, Stoughton Newspaper, WI State Journal / Capital
Times Karl Manthe – Street Superintendent


NOTE: AN EXPANDED MEETING MAY CONSTITUTE A QUORUM OF THE CITY COUNCIL


NOTE: For security reasons, the front doors of the City Hall Building (including the elevator door) will be
locked after 4:30 p.m. If you need to enter City Hall after that time, please use the Fifth Street entrance or if
you are physically challenged and are in need of assistance, please call 873-6677 prior to 4:30 p.m.








2016 -- Street Department Forestry Report from Log


April Year to Date Total W.O.


New Inquiries: 6 129


Tree Removals: * 3 43


Pending W.O. : 3 13 143
Pruning: Training 0


Routine 1
Safety 0


Tree Plantings: 58 58 ----
Stump Removals: 0 0 134
Tree Injections: 0 0 ----
Monitor: 0 17 48


Wood @ Racetrack Barn


Type Amt Amt In Board/Feet


Ailanthus 176


Ash 716


Black Walnut 178


Cherry 475


Red Cedar 250


White Cedar 128


Oak (Red/White) 367


Approximate Grand TOTAL: 2,290


Solar Kiln Wood


Oak Estimated amt – 250 bd/ft


Special Thanks to Aselson’s Hardware who donated $ 80.38 along with the monies from the sale of wood out of


their store here in Stoughton.


Crews worked for one week on the first brush pick up for the year. A crew assisted Dunkirk in removing a tree


outside of town.


Crew ‘s have started removing stumps.


Olson Toon was contracted to do the 2016 Spring Tree planting and planted 57 trees.


Nelson and others met @ West View Ridge Park and planted a tree for Arbor Day.


* Report of -Diameters of Trees Removed: in inches – 32”, 40” & 41”




















In honor of Earth Day, yet another tree can now call Stoughton home.


City staff and residents visited Westview Ridge Park Friday, April 22 to plant a Regal Prince Oak
tree – especially fitting after the death of the legendary musician Prince the day before.


City forester Randy Nelson led the planting, and Mayor Donna Olson – as well as the city’s mobile
solar tree kiln, the only one of its kind in the country – also made an appearance. Ald. Sid Boersma
helped organize the event, which intended to focus on “All Things Trees.”


It did just that, as Nelson gave the group a crash course in best practices for tree planting, starting
with this advice: “It’s better to put a $10 tree in a $100 hole than a $100 tree in a $10 hole.”


Nelson suggests that those interested in planting their own tree be aware that “the number one killer
of trees” is planting them too deep, and that they should do “corrective pruning” and maintenance on
the tree in the years after planting to keep it healthy and growing properly.


If you purchase a tree in a pot, soak it for 24 hours and prune the roots before planting, as the roots
have been trained to grow improperly while in the pot. If the tree is wrapped in burlap, it’s ideal to
remove as much as possible from the tree, especially if the burlap is treated and won’t break down.


Above all, trees need air, water and nutrients, Nelson said, adding that, ultimately, trees will adapt to
their environment and straighten naturally even if they’re planted crookedly.


The oak tree planted during the event was an estimated 7-10 years old, and joins other oaks, as well








CITY OF STOUGHTON
DEPARTMENT OF
PLANNING & DEVELOPMENT
381 East Main Street, Stoughton, WI. 53589


(608) 873


Date: April 11, 2016


To: Tom Majewski, Public Works Committee Chair


From: Rodney J. Scheel
Director of Planning & Development


Subject: Terrace Tree Requirements


As requested by the Public Works Committee, we have prepared
to terrace tree requirements. To eliminate confusion, we propose to eliminate the tree installation
requirements in Chapter 66 as part of the land division ordinances
attached.


If you have any questions, please contact me.


S:\Planning\MPS\Committee Memo's\Public Works


CITY OF STOUGHTON RODNEY J. SCHEEL


DEPARTMENT OF
PLANNING & DEVELOPMENT
381 East Main Street, Stoughton, WI. 53589


(608) 873-6619 www.ci.stoughton.wi.us


Tom Majewski, Public Works Committee Chair


Rodney J. Scheel
Director of Planning & Development


Terrace Tree Requirements


he Public Works Committee, we have prepared ordinance amendments related
to terrace tree requirements. To eliminate confusion, we propose to eliminate the tree installation


as part of the land division ordinances. See proposed


If you have any questions, please contact me.


Public Works\Public Works Committee April 2016.docx


RODNEY J. SCHEEL


DIRECTOR


ordinance amendments related
to terrace tree requirements. To eliminate confusion, we propose to eliminate the tree installation


. See proposed amendments







CITY OF STOUGHTON, 381 E. Main Street, Stoughton, WI 53589


ORDINANCE OF COMMON COUNCIL


To amend Section 10-2 Construction Standards- Chapter 10-2(d) Street Terrace Tree Installation
related to the planting of parkrow trees by developers.


Committee Action: Approved -0 with Mayor voting


Fiscal Impact: None


File Number: O- -2016 Date Introduced:


The City Council of the City of Stoughton, Dane County, Wisconsin, ordains that the Municipal Code of
the City of Stoughton, Wisconsin is amended as follows:


(d) Street Terrace trees installation. The construction of a new home or business shall require the
developer or owner of record of the property at the time of being issued a building or zoning permit
issuance, to pay the City of Stoughton the cost of $350 per tree for the installation of two (2) city terrace
trees that will be planted by an approved landscape professional contracted by the City of Stoughton.
Trees are planted per frontage in the terrace area between the curb and gutter and the public sidewalk.
For further clarification, all projects that require site plan review/approval by the Planning Commission
are required to pay the City of Stoughton for city terrace trees unless there are existing terrace trees
meeting the requirements of this section as determined by the Public Works Director or designee. These
projects include new non-residential buildings, new multi-family residential buildings (3 or more units),
new parking lots or additions to: non-residential buildings, multi-family buildings (3 or more units), or
parking lots. Such projects abutting Main Street between Page Street and the railroad tracks east of
Seventh Street are exempt from per terrace tree fee. Frontages that exceed 80 feet will require additional
trees as determined by the street superintendent Public Works Director or their designee. If, as
determined by the street superintendent Public Works Director or their designee, there is not adequate
area within the terrace, the required trees shall be installed on private property within ten feet of the
public sidewalk at the direction of the street superintendent Public Works Director or their designee. If,
as determined by the street superintendent Public Works Director or their designee, the terrace or area
behind the sidewalk is not suitable for tree installation the owner shall contribute $350.00 for each tree
not installed to the city's urban forestry program for installation of street terrace trees elsewhere in the
city's urban forestry. This amount shall be determined annually by the street superintendent Public
Works Director based on the cost to purchase and install each tree.
The Street Superintendent Public Works Director or their designee, will work with the
developer/homeowner to choose tree species to be planted from a list of available species that are on the
approved city tree planting list. Trees selection will be based on location of tree(s) to be planted, 5%
rule for any species, and availability.







Dates
Council Adopted:


Mayor Approved:
Donna Olson, Mayor


Published:


Attest:
Lana Kropf, City Clerk


S:\MPS-Shared\Ordinances\Chapter 10\Chapter 10-2(2) Street Tree Installation 2016.doc







CITY OF STOUGHTON, 381 E. Main Street, Stoughton, WI 53589


ORDINANCE OF COMMON COUNCIL


To remove Section 66-904 (13) Street Trees


Committee Action: Approved -0 with Mayor voting


Fiscal Impact: None


File Number: O- -2016 Date Introduced:


The City Council of the City of Stoughton, Dane County, Wisconsin, ordains that the Municipal Code of
the City of Stoughton, Wisconsin is removed as follows:


66-904 (13) Street trees. The subdivider or condominium developer shall install at
least one street tree for every residential lot or for every 90 lineal feet, or fraction
thereof, of frontage a property has on a public street right-of-way, whichever is
greater. Trees shall be located within the terrace or parkrow area wherever possible,
midway between the sidewalk and curb. Street trees shall be of a species acceptable to
the city, and be at least two inches in diameter (caliper) upon planting. In lieu of
installing street trees, the subdivider or condominium developer and city may agree
that the city shall install street trees, with the subdivider or condominium developer
paying to the city all costs associated with the purchase and installation of the trees,
based on a written cost estimate provided to and approved by the city.


Dates
Council Adopted:


Mayor Approved:
Donna Olson, Mayor


Published:


Attest:
Lana Kropf, City Clerk


S:\MPS-Shared\Ordinances\Chapter 66\Chapter 66-904 (13) Street Trees 2016.doc








M E M O


DATE: May 5, 2016


TO: Stoughton Tree Commission


FROM: Vickie Erdahl / Randy Nelson


SUBJECT: Emerald Ash Borer – Request for Proposals


Nelson decided it would be advantageous to divide the city into four (4) zones and bid each
part of the project out on an individual basis.


Request for Proposals will be sent to both smaller local companies and larger tree companies
(i.e. Wright Tree Service, Whitney Tree, Beaver Tree, Davey Tree Service and others).


Nelson feels that requiring the hauling of the wood and chips out of the city may hinder the
bidding process.


Nelson has identified 320 trees in the park row or in city parks that will be in the bid
package.








Tree Commission Meeting Minutes


Wednesday, April 13, 2016 at 4:30 PM


Ed Overland Room, City Hall, 381 E Main St, Stoughton


Members Present: Sid Boersma, Kevin Short, Dean Tangeman, Keith Kvalheim, Kendall McBroom and
Randy Nelson


Absent & Excused: Robert Kardasz


Staff: Street Department Secretary Vickie Erdahl


Guests:


Call to order: Meeting called to order at 4:35 PM by Short


1) Communications:


Boersma is contacting Sustainable Stoughton to join the Tree Commission at West View Ridge Park
for the Arbor Day Celebration on Friday, April 22 and will also contact the Hub to see if they can
attend. Boersma was also contacted by, Mallory, a student at the high school who will be announcing
the event in the Northstar (school newspaper).


Nelson reported: 1) EAB presentation at the Senior Center, 2) Announced that Dane Co Parks were
giving away Burr and Swamp White Oaks, 3) Attended the AFNR meeting at the High School and was
trying to find a contact for partnering with the high school.


Kvalheim reported that the saw mill would be starting on April 14th.


2) Forestry Reports: Nelson is working and a tracking system for the wood that is given to Aselson’s,
set a price for boards and record the sales. A sign will be designed and displayed at Aselson’s. The
kiln needs to be unloaded if anybody can help.


3) Arbor Day Schools: The tree seedlings (white pine) were picked up and will be packaged on April
14th with the help of some employees from Cummins. Tangeman will be delivering trees to Kegonsa
and Fox Prairie. Short & Kvalheim will be delivering trees to Sandhill and St Ann’s. Nelson gave a
contact name for St Ann’s (Kylie Franklin) who may also want to attend the Arbor Day event.
Tangeman & Short are having trouble connecting with Sandhill & Kegonsa – Erdahl will call the
schools.


4) Progress Update on Planting Lists/Sec 78-611: Tabled to May meeting.


5) Street Tree Installation Sec 10-2 / Occupancy Permit): The street tree installation is still a work in
progress. A new version is being presented to Public Works at the next meeting (May 3, 2016). The
Tree Commission has more language changes that they would like to see incorporated into the
ordinance and a wording that will reflect the fee increase(s) without having the City attorney involved.
The fees at this time probably should start higher than the $350.00 already stated.


Action: Group emails will be sent out to work on the language and changes in Ord. 10-2. Send
Kevin an agenda for the Public Works meeting.


O-2-2016 Ordinance 58-10 #15 (Public Nuisances): The Council forwarded this ordinance to review
the changes being made. Item # 15 was added to the ordinance. Boersma stated some history as to
why the ordinance was being changed after a citizen complaint was received and forwarded to the
Public Safety Committee.







The committee, after some discussion, decided that the words “attractive appearance” was hard to
define and that some of the other language in item # 15 was already covered in item #’s 4-7 in the
ordinance.


Motion by Boersma, seconded by McBroom to Recommend to Council to strike item # 15
entirely from the ordinance. Carried 5-0.


6) Approval of minutes from March 9, 2016 Meeting: Motion by Boersma, seconded by Tangeman
to approve the minutes. Carried 5-0.


Boersma left meeting @ 6:05 PM.


7) Emerald Ash Borer Discussion: Nelson attended and reported on the special Public Works &
Finance meeting regarding the Emerald Ash Borer and a plan on how to handle the situation. The
following determinations were made and will be researched:


a) The 138 treated ash trees in 2014 & 2015 will be left and monitored


b) A Request for Proposal (RFP) is being prepared for the removal of the remaining 320
inventoried ash trees which includes the wood and chips being hauled out of town.


c) A Request for Proposal (RFP) is being prepared for the removal of the stumps and includes
the grindings being hauled out of town, top soil, seed & straw.


d) A Request for Proposal (RFP) is being prepared to plant trees with a 2” (two) minimum size,
a 2 (two) year warranty and a maintenance program. It was also suggested to include the
pricing of larger trees (up to 5” (five inches).


Nelson suggested the following regarding the RFP’s:


a) 1.5” or lower including bare root as the nurseries are struggling to provide trees because so many
communities are having to remove trees and the price for trees is also rising, b) to break the proposals
into four sections of the town which would make the numbers more manageable for a contractor to
include with other work they already are contracted to do, c) to set up a marshalling yard in Stoughton
as some communities do not allow the wood to travel through their communities which might lead to
much higher costs d) purchase a larger chipper and do some of the work in-house e) hire more
employees


8) Future Agenda Items: EAB, Planting List Update, Street Tree Installation Ord.


Motion by Tangeman, seconded by Kvalheim to adjourn the meeting at 6:30 p.m. Respectfully submitted 4/ /16,
Vickie Erdahl - Staff








Date: April 26, 2016


To: Public Works Committee


From: Karl D. Manthe – Street Superintendent


Subject: Discussion on Succession Plan for Wood Lot in Lowell Park


This item is recommended from Alderperson Tom Majewski. Mr Majewski would like a
succession plan for the Aspen Woodlot located along Milwaukee Street in Lowell Park.


The wooded lot is nearing the end of its life expectancy and a plan should be developed to
minimize the impact to the park and surrounding neighborhood.


The Tree Commission is going to review and discuss this item at their May 11, 2016 meeting
and have a recommendation and plan for the Public Works Committee in the near future. In
the meantime, there is a work order for the removal of a couple leaning trees in the woods.


Please let me know if you have any questions.


CITY OF STOUGHTON


STREET DEPARTMENT
515 South Fourth Street, Stoughton, WI 53589
(608) 877-6303 Ext. 622
(608) 877-8387 Fax
www.cityofstoughton.com


KARL D. MANTHE
Street Superintendent
kmanthe@ci.stoughton.wi.us







Email for Wood Lot @ Lowell Park.txt
From: Karl Manthe
Sent: Tuesday, April 26, 2016 9:51 AM
To: Vickie Erdahl
Subject: FW: Public Works Agenda


Hi Vickie,


Please include this email in the Public Works committee packet, Goes with Wood
Lot at Lowell Park


Thanks


Karl


-----Original Message-----
From: Thomas Majewski
Sent: Thursday, April 14, 2016 10:34 AM
To: Karl Manthe; Vickie Erdahl
Cc: Donna Olson; Tom Lynch; Rodney J. Scheel; Greg Jenson; Regina Hirsch
Subject: Public Works Agenda


Karl,
Please add an action item to the agenda to consider action for the Lowell St.
Park Aspen Woodlot located on Milwaukee St. Next to the basketball Court and
playground. This Woodlot is at the end of its life expectancy and showing
signs of failure that could be catastrophic.


I would like to have the Committee with the help of the Tree Commission
develop a succession plan that will minimize the impact on the park and
neighborhood. Hopefully we will be able to transition to a healthier
conservation area.


Thanks
Tom


Sent from my iPad
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